
Elmer Township Meeting 

May 16, 2016 

Minutes 

 
 
Meeting called to order at 7:00 pm     
 
Members Present:  Marty Galbraith, Supervisor; Jeanie Smith, Clerk; Sue Stenson, Treasurer; Julie 
Hershberger, Trustee; Richard Ellis, Trustee  
    
Number of non-members present: 2 
 

April 18, 2016 minutes were corrected to read that the motion made to allow the Amish blood drive every 
other month ‘would be for one year’.  Minutes approved as corrected.   
 
OLD BUSINESS:  Following are several things that Marty has followed up on from the last meeting:  

 Scook (Morris Concrete) was shown the areas that gravel is needed in the cemetery.  He says he’ll be 
     bringing that in soon.  
 Topsoil has also been purchased for areas in the cemetery and hall grounds.  
 Paul at Highland Lumber was given the information on material needed to build the covered grill area, 
     and he said he may have Amish builders who will put it up. 
 Marty will pull out the broken toy cow from the playground. 
 Keith & Sharon Miller have built a ‘lending library’ for the community. It’s a small house for books 

           will sit in front of the hall filled with books that will be available to anyone in the community to  
           borrow.   
 
Dust Control is all set and the Road Commission has begun doing the roads.   
 
A Courthouse update was given by Commissioner, Larry Wilson.  The Oscoda County courthouse burned 
2 weeks ago and the planning has begun for a new building.  Apparently whatever can be used from the old 
building (stair rails, etc) will be incorporated into the new building.   
 
Playground:  A merry-go-round was decided on for new playground equipment.  Jeanie will look into 
finding the best price.   
 
Motion made to accept bills as presented.  Sue/Julie Checks #1082 through # 1105 
 
Meeting adjourned. 
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Jeanie Smith, Clerk  
 


